BIRTHS & DEATHS

CARD OF THANKS, IN MEMORIAMS, ENGAGEMENTS.

DIED

BYE, Thomas Troy - Suddenly in Victoria, B.C., Saturday, February 8, aged 30 years. Son of Carol and Harley Bye. Brother to Dorothea, Mark, Daphne and Natasha. Private memorial service planned.

HAMILTON, Martha Alice - At Kingston, Ontario on January 26, 1997. She is survived by her sister and brother-in-law Janet (Nettie) and Darwin Stata, sister-in-law, Laura Hamilton; 7 nieces and nephews; 15 grand nieces and nephews; and 2 great grand niece and nephew. She was predeceased by 2 sisters, Margaret Ann and Georgina Agnes and brother Robert Hamilton. Funeral service was held at the Gordon F. Tompkins Funeral Home on Saturday February 1. Internment at Glenhaven Memorial Cemetery, Kingston Ontario.

MACKIE, Betsy - Peacefully in Howick on February 3, 1997 at the age of 83 years. Survived by her sister Annie (Charlie Donaldson) and cousin Mary Morison. Known as Aunt Bet to Jim, Donald and Bill Morison and their families. She also leaves several nieces and nephews. Funeral service was held at the McGerrigle Funeral Home Chapel on February 5, 1997 at 10 a.m. Burial at a later date.

WATT, Susan (née Lowden) - At her home on Covey Hill on Thursday, February 6, 1997 at the age of 93. Wife of the late James Watt. Dear mother of Violet (Mrs. Earl Caldwell); Lillian; Evelyn, (Mrs. Walter Gow); Olive (Mrs. Earl Wilkins); Colvin (wife Theresse); Cora (Mrs. Harold Allen) and the late Melvin. Survived by 17 grandchildren and 52 great-grandchildren. Funeral service was held at the Church of Nazarene on Monday, February 10 at 2 p.m. Interment at Bethal Cemetery. Funeral arrangements were made by J.M. Sharpe Funeral Home, Franklin Centre.

IN MEMORIAM

SMAIL, Gordon - In loving memory of a dear husband who passed away suddenly February 12. 1996

I miss you so much That words could never tell You were a very special person To all who knew you well. One year has passed My heart is still sore As time rolls on I miss you more.

Always remembered by your loving wife Mildred (Mickey)

SMAIL, Gordon - In loving memory of a dear Father, Father-in-law and Grandfather (Grandpa) who passed away February 12, 1995. We won't forget the way you smiled The words you used to sa The many things you did for us In your own loving way. Of all that life has given us And all that's left to do We will never have a greater gift Than the years we spent with you. Always loved and remembered by your sons Gary, Eric, daughter-in-law Carolyn and granddaughter

IN MEMORIAM

l lost you 3 years ago on February 10, 1994 It seems that almost everybody keeps on living with only a memory But you left me with a part of you that's why, I love you.

I miss you, your loving daughter

CARD OF THANKS

We wish to thank relatives and friends from the community who send cards, made phone calls and provided comfort during our recent sad time

Ida Macfarlane & family

The family of the late Angus Lyall Stark extends sincere thanks to Dr. Hebert, the staff of the emergency and the staff on 2nd and 3rd floors of the Barrie Memorial Hospital for the excellent care given to Lyall. Thanks to Montpetit Ambulance Service for their kindness. A sincere thanks to all the people who came to the parlor and funeral and for all the flowers, cards, telephone calls, donations to the Lung Association, the food brought in and the words of comfort. A very grateful thanks to Rev. Neil Wallace for the comforting service also thanks to Lynn Harper Welburn for her wonderful singing. Mr. Serre for all his kindness and help at our time of sorrow. A special thanks to Bertha and Bill Baird for putting on an excellent lunch after the service. It means so much to know that so many people are with us in thought and prayers. Thank you all and please consider this a personal message to all.

Sincerely, Wife Lillian Sisters, brothers-in-law and sister-in-law

I would like to express my gratitude to the staff of the emergency and of the second floor at the Barrie Memorial Hospital for the excellent care I received while there. Thanks to my family, relatives, members of the CWL, and friends for their get-well wishes, prayers, flowers, gifts, visits, cards and phone calls. Thanks also the clergy for their visits. All was gratefully appreciated.

Fredericka Duhaime



Congratulations to James and Margaret Allen of Havelock on their 69th Wedding Anniversary February 18th Love and Best

wishes your family and friends

Obituary

Huntingdon native E.G. Kirnan, 69, dies

Edward G. Kirnan died in Syracuse,

New York on January 30, 1997. He was born in Huntingdon on May 3.

927, the son of Wilfred E. Kirnan and Margaret Myers Kirnan.

He attended schools in Huntingdon and was employed there until his enlistment in the United States Air Force in 1952. He served in the military until 1956. He retired from General Motors in Syracuse, New York in 1963 due to ill health.

He is survived by two brothers, four sisters-in-law and one brother-in-law: Fred and Jeanette Kirnan of Liverpool, N.Y.; Tom and Dora Kirnan of Chateauguay, Que.; Margaret Kirnan of London, Ont.; and Helen Shand of Huntingdon.

Also surviving are two sisters and one brother-in-law: Elaine Muchan of Chomedey, Que. and Agnes and Vincent Murphy of Malone, N.Y. and several nieces, nephews and cousins. He was predeceased by his parents and two brothers, Wilfred Kirnan, Jr. and James Kiman.

A funeral service with full U.S. military honors was held February 3, with interment in the Onondaga County Veterans' Memorial Cemetery in Syracuse, N.Y.



Timothy Rennie of the Concession, Brooklet, received several academic honors from Macdonald College at its November awards ceremony. As well as receiving the J. M. McConnell Award, the Eliza M. Jones Award and the John Deere Scholarship, Timothy also made the Dean's List for high academic standing. In the photo, Timothy (right) receives the Macdonald Medal in Agricultural Engineering from Dean Deborah J.

(Photo: Macdonald College)